
Selectmen Minutes- April 2, 2013 (APPROVED) 
1 

 

   
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

April  2, 2013 

 

 

ATTENDANCE:   Selectman William Nelson,  Selectmen Rich Zacher, Selectmen Brian Robischeau, Treasurer Marilou 

Maclean, Administrative Asst Jessica Robischeau, CEO Ed Nason, Rose Zacher, Heritage Committee: Harriet Wilson, 

Craig Evans, Doc Wilson, Susan Raban, Fred Raban, Ronald Fountain, Bill Gaver,  

 

PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE:   0 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00PM.  Selectmen Robischeau led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the options for the repairs of the Townhouse and the fate of the Schoolhouse.  

 

There were several ideas that were discussed such as moving the Schoolhouse, seasonally closing off the schoolhouse or 

demolishing the Schoolhouse section of the building. It was agreed upon that estimates from a few local contractors will 

be obtained in order to clarify the costs of bathroom upgrades and relocations, as well as heating system upgrades and 

relocations.  Furthermore, fuel options and heating source options will be solicited from various local vendors.  Selectmen 

Nelson asked Ron Fountain to create a proposal using his Electrical Engineer background on what he thinks needs to be 

completely electrically in the Town & Schoolhouse. Ed Nason was asked to explore the floor support beams.  

Additionally, there was discussion and a proposal to hold a charrette (a meeting moderated by a neutral party conducting 

discussion sessions with town members) wherein options would be vetted on the future of the town house and school 

house, even possibly adding space to the rear of town offices.  Marilou Maclean will continue to search for information 

on holding the charrette and report the information back to the Selectmen.  

 

The estimates and the charrette will be explored and brought to the next Selectmen’s meeting.  

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

Jessica Robischeau 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

MINUTES APPROVED ON 4/23/2013 WITH THE FOLLOWING CHANGES:  

 

ATTENDANCE: Selectmen William Nelson, Selectmen Rich Zacher, Selectmen Brian Robischeau, Administrative 

Assistant Jessica Robischeau, CEO Ed Nason,  Heritage Committee: Marilou Maclean, Harriet Wilson, Susasn 

Raban 

PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE: Craig Evans, Fred Raban, Ronald Fountain, Bill Gaver, Rose Zacher, Tom Hill 
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